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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 13th March 2017 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

1.       
Present – Community Councillors : Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Alisdaire Lockhart, Ian King, Graham Easton, and Kirsty Lovatt.

Also present – SBC Councillors Vicky Davidson, and Gordon Edgar. PC Conal McEwan, 4 members of the public, and 2 representatives from the local press.

2.       
Apologies – Tom Combe, Michelle Ballantyne
3.       
Chairman’s Welcome and Introduction. 
4.       
Declarations of Interest – none.
Minutes of the meeting of the Selkirk and District Community Council held on 13th March 2017 were approved.
5.       
Matters Arising – AL questioned the use of barbed wire on the fencing at Oregon and observed that the fencing on the A7 side of the new culvert for the Shawburn is not child-proof. IK also noted that there is still no planning consent for the wire. The use of barbed wire has always been turned down in the past due to aesthetic reasons.
6.       
Report from Community Police Officer. Report available electronically.

7.       
Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme – The official opening went well and visitors were given an opportunity to look at the Community Arts project. There will be a review/interview with the prospective artists and AL volunteered to represent the CC.
   
 8.       
Collation of Minor Works – There have been two additions made – 7.06 and 7.07. Cllr Edgar to follow up 7.06. The timing of the speed bumps being repainted has now been pushed back to summer 2018 due to the vehicle used for this work is beyond repair.
Cllr Davidson discussed the Friends of the Auld Kirk group. The first meeting had been well attended, but the second had very few people in attendance. Cllr Davidson is initiating a steering group to take the project forward and the next meeting will be Tuesday 21st March at 7pm in the County.

9.       
Planning Application: 17/00322/LBC:  Installation of illuminated and non-illuminated signage, Supermarket 64 - 70 High Street, Selkirk 
After discussion, CC members were unanimous that they did not wish to recommend approval of this application.  The proposal for more signs is unwelcome and, in the view of the CC, quite detrimental to this listed building.
The proposals will also have a significant, visually damaging impact upon the setting for the Mungo Park statue (B Listed and a tourist attraction) with only the Goods Delivery sign - in Back Row - having any real practical relevance to the local situation.
10.     
Open Forum – MoP1 reiterated concerns about the barbed wire at Oregon due to how awful it looks, and also expressed about the car park there and that break-ins would be relatively easy. AP advised that we will continue to look out for any planning applications for Oregon.

DP asked about the left-hand side of Yarrow Terrace and when people will be able to walk down it again. Cllr Edgar reminded DP that it is a grinding strip and not a path. He also noted that the remaining ivy on the wall is to be removed by hand.

DP expressed concern that he had gone to attend his local MSP’s surgery only to find it had been cancelled but the flier had not been removed. He was advised that this should be taken up with the MSP. DP also thanked the organisers of the “I, Daniel Blake” showing.

MoP2 asked when the alterations at the Square would start. AP advised that the final plans were not yet complete but work would not begin until after the Common Riding and the public would have plenty opportunity to see the plans. IK also expects that there will be some form of public exhibition for people to give their feedback on.

The issue of the Cross Keys was raised and it was confirmed that the SBC are seeking a demolition order for the building.

11.     
Community Council Insurance Scheme – dealt with on February agenda.
12.    
Reports from SBC Councillors – Cllr Edgar reported that the work on the Glen Hotel wall has now been completed with signage and one-way system to be removed by Wednesday 15th March. Kilncroft will remain a one-way system until a formal consultation has been undertaken. Cllr Davidson expressed her concern at the main one-way system being removed. Cllr Edgar advised that this was due to the costs involved – to amend lighting signs, road markings, and the entrance to the Glen Hotel would cost approximately £100,000. Cllr Edgar informed us that there will be a great deal of work being carried out in the next financial year on roads and paths in Selkirk. The works mentioned are as follows:

Resurfacing – A7 High Street to Dunsdalehaugh; A7 Hartwoodburn to A699 junction.


Patching – A7 Hillside Terrace


Footways – A7 Selkirk


Signs – A7 Selkirk (signs to be changed to LED)


Lighting – A7 Selkirk (lights to be changed to LED).

Cllr Edgar also reminded us that he will be standing again in the May elections.

Cllr Davidson reported that Business Gateway is moving to Tower Mill in Hawick. Although this means 9 jobs going, there will actually be the creation of 70 new jobs due to the expansion of can’t remember the name of the company!

Wilma Burgen is to retire as Headteacher of Selkirk High School. Both Clllrs Edgar and Davidson noted that Wilma has been an excellent Headteacher and will be missed.

Cllr Davidson then reported on a community planning exercise which was aimed at the public and encouraged people to make suggestions of which buildings were no longer required. Due to short notice and lack of publicity, the exercise needs to be repeated. 


The Scottish Opera and local school children worked with residents of Riverside Nursing Home which was greatly received and a successful project. 
13.     
Selkirk Common Good Fund – Money invested so far has reduced in value but dividends are propping up the balance. There is money in the revenue fund for repairs and money was given to the Selkirk Juniors football club.
14.     
Glen Hotel Wall – already discussed.
15.     
Correspendence – Letter received from Keith Robeson of the SBC re the Ettrick, Yarrow and Selkirk walking festival to be held in 2019. Letter received inviting Selkirk to enter the Floral Gateway 2017 competition. There will be a meeting on Tuesday 14th March re Selkirk Illuminations and Christmas Parade.
16.     
Treasurer’s Report – TC not present.
17.     
SHMG – There are still no sheep on the hill and it has been requested that grazing rights be put back out to tender. Still awaiting funds from Parks Department.

Chamber of Trade – nothing to report.

18.     
Reports from other Community Organisations and Outside Bodies – The A7 Action Group endorsed the Selkirk Bypass. The St Mary’s Church site is coming along well. The next phase will start once a date has been given for clearance of the wall.
19.
AOCB – St Joseph’s Primary School is trying to create a wildlife area but there is confusion as to whether or not SBHA have ownership. This is being checked.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9:00pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 10th April 2017 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7pm.
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